
                   

      

          

 
A WARM WELCOME TO ALL OUR VISITORS &  

A HAPPY & SAFE JOURNEY TO PARISHIONERS TRAVELLING AWAY  
 

            NINETEENTH SUNDAY  Year B  -  11th August  2024 
 

WORRYING TIMES 
A few days ago it was reported that the Prime Minister of Bangladesh, Sheikh Hasina Wazed, had resigned and fled to 
neighbouring India. This followed serious unrest and protests about decisions she and her government had made 
which led to demonstrations and a police response.  This left more than 300 people dead ï who were all someoneôs 
parents or children.  Bangladesh is an amazing and vibrant country which Iôve visited on a couple of occasions as a 
guest of the Archbishop who was at the time the Popeôs representative to the country, known as the Papal Nuncio.  It 
has a population of 165 million, many of them young people.  It occupies a strategically important area in a part of the 
world which needs stability.  Dhaka, the capital where I stayed, has more than ten million residents.  There will be a lot 
of people in this country who have relatives and family in Bangladesh, watching anxiously as events unfold.  We also 
have parishioners at Corpus Christi with family in Venezuela where disbelief at the proclaimed outcome of the recent 
presidential election is causing widespread unrest.  The world is a small place these days with instant news and             
communication. 
 

Closer to home weôve watched with shock as protests and demonstrations across the land have turned into violent 
attacks aimed at those who are felt by some to be interlopers who shouldnôt be living in this country.  Racial, cultural 
and religious hatred has been whipped up with awful and shocking consequences.  Inevitably police officers have 
been caught in the middle.  I saw film footage from Rotherham of fathers teaching and encouraging their teenage sons 
to throw bricks and rocks at the police.  It is unbelievable that parents could think that a right thing to do.  A number of 
those involved will now spend time in Youth Detention Centres, or visiting their fathers in prison, once they have been 
dealt with by the Courts and given a criminal record.  What a waste of everyoneôs time, energy and our resources. 
 

Throughout human history there have been flashpoints, tensions and conflict.  As it says in the Old Testament: ñthere 
is nothing new under the sun.ò  [Ecclesiastes 1:9]  However, at the moment we are witnessing a lot of these tensions 
boiling over, and many are interlinked. As the destruction of Gaza continues, Houthi rebels in Yemen attack                  
commercial shipping in retaliation.  Hezbollah, supported by Iran, fires rockets into the Golan Heights in northern Israel 
killing children playing football.  As a result, people are desperately fleeing Lebanon as Israel strikes back.  American 
ships and military forces are building in the eastern Mediterranean and Ukraine continues to come under relentless 
daily attack from Russian forces.  Senior military leaders in the UK are sounding a warning that things could get worse 
and that we ought to be prepared for scenarios which, even a few years ago, we never dreamt possible. 
 

In all of this we pray for peace ï peace on earth.  At the same time, we must pray for those who occupy positions of 
power from where they can influence events and prevent further escalations.  Cool heads and wise leadership appear 
to be in short supply but are an essential if the world is to become a safer place for us to live.  Whether far away or on 
our local streets, we pray for calm and for an exchange of words and ideas instead of thrown bricks and rocks.               
Or does that sound like pie in the sky and totally unrealistic?      Father John  

 

CHANGE OF MASS TIME OVER THE SUMMER. Until the 28th August (included) the Wednesday 
9am Mass will move to 10am. It will return to 9.00am on 4th September.  

 

PARISH OFFICE  will be closed 19th - 30th August (inc) It will reopen on 2nd September .  

CORPUS CHRISTI, BOSCOMBE NEWSLETTER 
PARISH PRIEST: Monsignor John Nelson  

Tel: 01202 425286  Email: jnelson@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk             
 

Deacon:  Gregory Cook    Email: gcook@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   
 

         Parish Office:   18 St Jamesôs Square, Boscombe BH5 2BX   Tel: 01202 425286 
 

Parish Administrator: Sandra Cook.  Parish Office Email: office@corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk 
Normal Parish Office hours:  9.30am - 12.30pm Monday, Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays    

 

 Finance Administrator: Georgie Lockyer. Email: accounts@corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk 
 

Property Manager/Centre Bookings : Aidan Foy. Tel: 07775868253  Email: facilities@corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk 

OUR PARISH 
MOTTO   

òONLY JESUSó 

PARISH WEBSITE: www.corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk/               Network: CC_Public    Password: church20   

LITURGICAL CALENDAR:    Wed 14: St Maximillian Maria Kolbe   Thurs 15: The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary  (this is 
a holy day of obligation so masses will be at 10am and 7pm) 

 
 

Our Parish is part of the  
Catholic Diocese of Portsmouth  

[Bishop Philip Egan]    
www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/e-news/ 

 

Member of Churches Together in Boscombe:   
      http://www.ctib.community/       

Royal Bournemouth Hospital/Christchurch 
Hospital For Chaplaincy call 03000194221 
(Catholic Mass - 1st Wed of month at 6pm)   
 

Poole Hospital For Chaplaincy call:  0300 019 
2167 (Catholic Mass Thurs 6.30pm) 

SUNDAY MASSES:    
Saturday Vigil 6.00pm & Sunday 10.00am & 5.00pm  
  
  This parish livestreams Masses (6.00pm & 10.00am,    
   on YouTube or via our website) & other events.  
  Please see notices in the church for further details.  

 

DAILY MASS: Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri, Sat 10.00am &  Wed 10.00am*                       
                                                                                     *only in August     

HOLY DAY MASSES: 10.00am & 7.00pm    
 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdays 10.30am -11.30am  &   5.30pm - 5.50pm 
 

   ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT    
Monday and Thursday after 10am Mass until 11am.   


